[image: image1.png]



ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            April 22, 2003

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   ____Mike Dalton             __x_ Nancy Hammond
  ____Annette Owens

____Neal Bennett
   __x_Momi Elliott             __x_ Vic Hanson
  __x_Peggy Patterson

____Bill Benson
   __x_Grace Felarca           ____ Miriam Ifill
  __x_Valerie Wagner

__x_Rocky Bonura
   __x_Elizabeth Flores       __x_ Donna Manno
  __x_Michele Waller

____Dan Cahill
   ____Muriel Franklin         ____ Carlos Mena 
  __x_Lisa Webb

____June Curtis
   __x_Beverly Gilmore       ____ Linda Mobley          ____Dean Whetham










_x_Adrienne Sperbeck

Also Attending:  Bob Gann, Andy Nasatir, Pam Fees, Janice Ely

Minutes:  The minutes of March 5 were approved.

Introduction:  Associated Students Finance Officer Adrienne Sperbeck was introduced and welcomed to the group.   Adrienne also represents students on the PBC.

Student Report:  Adrienne reported that, on the whole, the students feel supported; however, they have two main issues.  

1. parking (especially at the beginning of the semester)

2. the campus delis

Other student issues:  The health fee may be increased.  Another possibility is a student services fee, but students would have to elect to charge themselves this fee.  

Food Services Expectations:  Four locations (two delis and two convenience stores) are now administered through the Bookstore.   The goal is to serve students better than the places across the street; however, this has yet to be accomplished.  The delis are under new management on a trial basis until June, so feedback is needed.  Copies of the Campus Deli Comment Card were distributed, and customers were urged to fill them out.  It was noted that survey boxes for the cards are needed.  Also noted:  there are two different surveys, one for the delis and one for the convenience stores.       
Health Benefits Update:  An open forum to discuss the pros and cons of changing the college’s health insurance umbrella company (CalPERS) will be held on Thursday, April 24th from 1 – 3 p.m. in the Stadium Room.  Representatives from Keenan and Associates will be at the forum.  The reason for considering the change is that the cost for CalPERS is expected to go up 20% or more, and if the college makes the change, the plan is to provide the same coverage with different carriers.  Union representatives have been provided with information on cost projections, etc.  A decision must be made soon, and the Health Benefits Committee will make a recommendation in late June or early July, after they evaluate all the information.   

Facilities Update:  Bob Gann reviewed the status of current construction projects with the group.  It was noted that projects can have a mix of funding, and that one reason ECC had to go for the bond measure was to be able to have matching funds for state-funded projects.   

· Science Complex – This state-funded project is the largest project currently underway. Completion is anticipated in December of 2004.   Job walks of the project are open to everyone on the last Friday of every month at 3 p.m.; however, advance reservations are recommended because there are only 12 openings.  It was noted that allegations of waste in the project are unfounded.  The cabinetry in question was evaluated for other uses and considered unsuitable, and the trees were a necessary casualty.

· Fireline Upgrade – This bond-funded project involved increasing the pipeline carrying water for fire hydrants (and adding more fire hydrants) and was required before work on the Science Complex project could commence.  It was completed this month.  

· Water Main Replacement -  This state-funded project was happening concurrently with the fireline upgrade and is due to be completed in May.

· North Gym Bleacher Replacement:  This bond-funded project, which will increase seating in the gym to 4,000, is in the procurement process.  Completion is anticipated in the summer of 2003.

· North Gym Roof –  Completion of this state and bond-funded project is expected in June of 2003.  

Tentative Budget:  Copies of the March 31 memo on Proposed Budget Reductions and the 2003-04 Tentative Budget (General Fund Unrestricted) were shared with the group.  It was noted that the fiscal year runs from July to June, and the Preliminary Budget is developed in December.  That’s when the state budget fell apart.  ECC is now developing a Tentative Budget based on the information the governor released in January.  It will go to the Board as an information item in May, and the Board will be asked to adopt it at the June meeting.  However, the State doesn’t adopt its budget until after July 1, and sometimes it’s long after that date.  Noted:

· Due to the state budget crisis, the ECC Tentative Budget has looked forward an additional year.   

· The March 31 memo includes projections for 2003-04, along with mid-year cuts.

· $7-9 million will need to be cut from next year’s budget due to less income from state.

· Bond reimbursement allowed ECC to get back monies previously paid from the general fund.  

· ECC will continue to make same assumptions re:  revenue for 2003-04 and 2004-05.  No COLA is expected for either year, and although there may be growth, it won’t be included in the budget.

· The college is trying to maintain salaries as best it can.  

· The District hasn’t had to make PERS contributions (Acct. # 3200) for the last few years; however, it will have to make significant contributions in the future.

· Under Health and Welfare – Medical (Acct. # 3400), the assumption is that coverage would stay the same as it is now, but the cost would increase.  

· The Board requests 5% reserves, and this budget provides for just under 3% for 2003-04, and a negative amount for 2004-05; consequently, there will need to be major changes.

· There is a movement afoot for equalization.

Division Reports  

· Rocky Bonura:   A series of meetings with building captains will provide training on how to react in an emergency.    

· Donna Manno  

· She is working on training and faculty flex.   Faculty and Staff Appreciation Day is May 22.  

· The president’s end-of-the-year update will be on May 29th.

· The laughter and stress management workshop will be on May 1, and the diversity workshop is on Friday.

· Michele Waller   

· The training classes are great.  

· The User Systems Technician position will be shared.  

· Andy Nasatir  

· The second convenience store, Common Grounds, is now open in the old Snack Bar building, and the delis are under new management.  Coffee carts should be back at the same locations at some point; however, there is no indication as to when.

· In response to a question about whether the delis were seen as competition for the convenience stores (deli personnel were told by convenience store personnel that they can’t carry things like potato chips, yogurt and other products because the convenience stores carry them), it was noted that this is a problem that needs to be resolved.  

· Another problem that needs to be resolved is the noise level in the Common Grounds area, which may be keeping some patrons away.   

· It was noted that the food concessions are not set up to be huge profit centers.  The college’s goal is to serve its customers by providing good, fresh food at low prices.  

· Lisa Webb:  They got through the W2s.  

· Momi Elliott:  The pre-audit is next month, and they are getting ready for year-end closing.

· Arlene Bautista:  They will be losing a dispatcher on May 15.  

· Beverly Gilmore:  She recently took the PeopleSoft training.  

· Janice Ely:  They will no longer maintain a vendor file at the County.  They are doing manual HRS and payroll conversion now.  

· Elizabeth Flores   

· In response to the program review survey, they are trying to improve customer service.  

· 356 new computers are coming in.  

· Michael Dalton, Annette Owens and Dan Cahill are attending a scanning and forecasting meeting at this time.   (Agenda item for next time?)       

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m. 
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